OFFICERS SCHOOL OF INSTRUCTION

MEETING MINUTES

16 APRIL 2013
Orland Laurel No. 245
6:00 p.m.

In keeping with the “Traveling Gavel” rules, all who attended enjoyed a Lasagna dinner, with all the trimmings, hosted by the members of Orland Laurel No. 245. 

The OSI was opened at 7:07 p.m. by President J. “James” Gill-PM; North Butte No. 230, with an opening invocation by Chaplain Marvin F. Larson; Forbestown No. 50, followed by the Salute to the Flag of the United States of America.

The minutes of the 19 March 2013 meeting were read by Secretary/Treasurer Gage-PM, and were accepted as read.
Wor. Darrel E. Hunter-PM, District Inspector gave a report on the recovery of Wor. James H. Mc Kasson-PM, District Inspector.
LODGE REPORTS

Forbestown No. 50:  Wor. H. “Dan” Norton-PM reported that Forbestown No. 50 was proceeding “business as usual.”  Two Masonic guests, one from Florida and the other from Indiana were present at their latest Stated Meeting. The 04 May Stated Meeting will include a Golden Veterans Award and the balloting for an “Affiliation” applicant.  In addition, the last remaining 10 % of the picnic grounds is in the final stages of being purchased by the Forbestown No. 50 Lodge.
Oroville No. 103: Wor. Richard Sutherland-PM reported that the 07 May Stated Meeting will be proceeded by a dinner beginning at 6:00 p.m.  The EA candidate, initiated during the month of March, is progressing well and his being passed to FC is tentatively scheduled for 30 April 2013.  Also, a new applicant is currently being investigated and a ballot is anticipated during the May Stated Meeting.  Nicholas J. Andermahr, Senior Warden invited all members to attend the DeMolay pancake breakfast scheduled for 11 May 2013, beginning at 6:00 a.m.  A parade will be held in which a “special dispensation” is being sought for the wearing of Masonic jewels and aprons.
Chico Leland Stanford No. 111:  Wor. Darrel R. Deatherage-PM reported that the Entered Apprentice Degree on 26 March 2013 went well.  The “Traveling Gavel” was brought from the North Butte Lodge No. 230 during the 26 March degree, but is now residing in Oroville No. 103.   25 April 2013 will be “Teachers Recognition Night” which will honor an outstanding teacher.  The 14 May 2013 Stated Meeting dinner will feature a very special chicken dinner, along with rice, cranberry/blue cheese salad and dessert.  Wor. Steven J. Catterall-PM; Senior Warden, reported that the renewed dinner menus has definitively improved the recent Stated Meeting attendance.  There is also a new application, for the Degrees of Masonry pending.
Table Mountain No. 124:  Wor. D. “Brian” Grandfield-PM reported that there is an EA Degree scheduled for 18 May 2013.  27 May will be “Gold Nugget Days” in the Paradise area and will feature a DeMolay pancake breakfast and hamburger sales from the Chico and Paradise Shrine Clubs, from 7-11 a.m.  A FC Degree is scheduled for 29 April 2013.  The previously scheduled “open house” has been changed to 04 May 2013, beginning at 4:00 p.m.  The 07 May 2013 program will be highlighting “public schools night” and the 13 May 2013 Stated Meeting will be featuring an enchilada dinner.
North Butte No. 230:  Wor. J. “James” Gill-PM reported that the most recent EA Degree was a special event, as the candidates father is a Past Master, who last served as Master approximately 16 (sixteen) years hence.  In addition, North Butte No. 230 recently had their “official visit”, which reportedly went well.  A pancake breakfast, known as “Red Suspender Day”, will be held to raise needed funds for the local Little League.
Orland Laurel No. 245:  Wor. Larry A. Donnelly-PM thanked all for attending the first annual “Traveling Gavel” dinner and hoped all enjoyed the meal and fellowship.  The 07 May 2013 Stated Meeting program will be honoring a local ROP teacher, in recognition of “public schools night”.
OLD BUSINESS
TRAVELING GAVEL:  Gavel Master Andrew W. Peterman-Chaplain; Oroville No. 103, presented the year-end “Traveling Gavel” award to Wor. Larry A. Donnelly-PM; Orland Laurel No. 245, for holding the Traveling Gavel for a total of 38 (thirty-eight) days during calendar year 2012.
BENEDICT AWARD:  A special award, referred to as the “Benedict Award” and in recognition of the member most likely to use his “affiliated” status to facilitate the ease of “passing the gavel” was awarded to Wor. Richard S. Sutherland-PM, Worshipful Master; Oroville No. 103.

Gavel Master Peterman emphasized that no District funds were utilized for either of these two awards, due to the fact that the District has no available funds, of any kind, for use.
NEW BUSINESS

MASONIC EDUCATION:  Wor. Darrel E. Hunter-PM, District Inspector provided information from the Grand Lecturer, Very Worshipful, Jack M. Rose, in relation to “Arts, Parts and Points”. 
FUNERAL MASTERS:  Wor. Darrel E. Hunter-PM, District Inspector distributed, to all Lodge Masters, a list of “Funeral Certificate Holders”.
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:54 p.m.
SCHOOL OF INSTRUCTION

Wor. Darrel E. Hunter-PM, District Inspector handed out a list of commonly mis-pronounced Masonic words, for educational purposes.

Orland Laurel No. 245 subsequently hosted the instruction of the Master Mason Degree/first section.

Ritual practice concluded at 8:55 p.m
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